Approved                   Langdon Heritage Commission Min.                                       
May 4, 2016
Quorum :  Caroline Cross, Kathie Beam. Lorraine Chaffee, Dennis McClary, Laura Rheaume, Carole Anne Centre,
Guests: 
April Min: Kathie motioned to accept, Lorraine second, all approved.
Treasurer: 1. Kathie Beam reported the checking account balance is $8709.47   2. Dennis reported that LCHIP agrees to allow us to spend the under-budget funds on additional work on the Meetinghouse but the walk way will not be done at  at this time.  3. Dennis contacted Amy Dixon to see about getting the second half of the Moose Plate money a total of $5000. 
Correspondence: 1.Commission members sent Cliff a get well card as he is recovering home after surgery. 2. NH Preservation Alliance informed the commission that the Town of Langdon has won their prestigious annual Preservation Achievement Award.  The entire team involved in the Meetinghouse rehab project is invited to attend. Griffin and UK have accepted the invitation for the May 10, 4:30 event in Concord. 3. The commission will not be applying in the Round 15 LCHIP Grants.   
Web site and Facebook update :  Andrea will post the press release from the NHPA once it becomes public knowledge that the Town of Langdon has won,
Archival update:  Dennis emailed board members a research challenge to find out information about sawmills in the area.
Meetinghouse update: 1. The Selectboard suggests our next project  regarding the Meetinghouse should be the clapboards on the east side of the building. We need an estimate from Griffin. 2.  The selectboard should be following up  when Griffin has scheduled work to complete the todo list of repairs on the Meetinghouse.  3.  Possible project components remaining are the  Granite stairs, grass, grade driveway, hand rail on stage and outside lanterns 4. Kathie reported  the selectmen have finalized conditions for use and terms of rental 5. The members questioned the schedule when the Meetinghouse will be routinely cleaned.6. A Cert of Occupancy is required for the Meetinghouse. Everett Adams told the selectmen that if a bathroom vent was installed he would issue the cert. It is on Griffin’s list. 
Old business :  The commission need to follow up with Bob Taylor regarding the outside lanterns. Carole-Anne and Caroline volunteered to go and meet with Bob.
New business:  1. Kathie reported that there are a lot of options with the NH Council of the Arts for a community event in the Meetinghouse. She recommended a few that would include a music venue. All agreed that would be fun. Kathie suggested the commission members look at the site and see what else may be nice for the community. 2. Carole-Anne reminded the commission we need to decorate the Meetinghouse for Memorial Day and have a refreshment table set up for the community to enjoy. 
Adjourn :  Laura motioned to adjourn, Kathie second.
